Gentry Subdivision Homeowners Association

Board Minutes, 20 March 2007
The meeting was called to order at 3:30 p.m. this date at Rocky Mtn. B&T with the following members present: David Sellon, Mike Maloney, Randy Russell, Mary Rita Groth, and Warren Phifer, Board Advisor, and Kay Muns, Adm. Asst.

The minutes from the February meeting were approved with the correction of one incorrect date.  The treasurer reported we had expenses of $125, and income of $6,000 for February, leaving a balance of $12,358.56 in the checking account, $6,717.12 in the Vanguard MM account, and our CD of $10,643.04.  The report was accepted as correct.  Mike, Randy, and Mary Rita have completed the internal audit and reported there was a discrepancy of $140 for which they could not account.  The Board felt this sum was a negligible one that did not require further study.
Mike gave each of us a list of eight homeowners who have not paid their annual assess-ment to date.  He sent letters on 10 March informing the delinquent homeowners of a $25/month fee now that the 1 March deadline has expired.  David suggested we call the eight remaining people, and several board members offered to do this.

Kay presented the latest form of our Spring newsletter for approval.  There was one correction that needed to be made, which concerned the username and password on our webpage for homeowners.  Kay said she felt the newsletter would be in the mail no later than the 28th.
David announced he has signed the maintenance contract with Engineered Lawn Care.  We do not have a date for when the work will be started, since that will depend on weather conditions for the spring growing season.  David suggested he would like to ask ELC to give us a bid on extending the sprinkler system.  He had gotten a bid from one company to replace the ties in our cul-de-sac areas but felt it was too high to accept.  The Board members will discuss this work at upcoming meetings to determine how we want to proceed with this project.
David announced he has the new signs; visitor parking signs for the seven cul-de-sacs and three signs to be erected at the park entrances stating the fine policy for people who do not clean up after their dogs.  Mary Rita offered to ask her handyman if he would like the job of erecting the signs.  David suggested that if this is a possibility, that Mary Rita also ask this person to walk our perimeter fence to determine where reinforcement needs to be done; such as, replacing missing slats and/or securing loose ones.
David has sent a letter to the owners of 866 SA to the effect that they must paint their portion of the wall facing the park by 20 April, or, the Board will hire a contractor to do the work and then bill the homeowners.  He pointed out that the owners agreed to do this work last November.  He went on to state that the original fine that was reduced by 50% would be reinstated if the painting were not completed satisfactorily by 20 April.

The renter of 802 SG has not removed his commercial vehicle from the driveway.  This matter was referred to our attorney who has sent a letter to the owner stating a suit will be entered against him if the vehicle is still there on 23 March.  David has asked the Board members to reply to him as to whether or not they feel the suit should go forward.  The members do have the option of cancelling the suit.

There are several violations at 816 SB; such as, placement of the satellite dish, bare spots in the lawn, and painted rocks.  Also, this homeowner has yet to pay the annual assessment.  Kay offered to speak with the homeowner directly concerning these problems.

There is a problem with the stability of the wall between 630 and 640 SG.  The Board took no action at this meeting but agreed this problem will have to be addressed soon.
The meeting was adjourned at 4:45 p.m. 

The April meeting has been set for 16 April at this same location and time.

Respectfully submitted,

Kay Muns, Adm. Asst.

